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WHO ARE WE?
The Illinois Families for Hands & Voices mission: A parent-driven, non-profit organization that supports
families with children who are deaf and hard of hearing without a bias around communication modes or
methodologies.

The Illinois Hands & Voices Guide By Your Side mission: Provides free, unbiased emotional support and
resources by trained Parent Guides to families with children who are deaf and hard of hearing.

If you are looking for resources, parent support, events or anything else, we want to help!  View our
contact information on page 22.



Dear Readers,

I don't know about you, but I feel like I'm running to keep up with time!  How is it
summertime already?  You probably hear this phrase all the time, "cherish these
moments because they go by quickly".  Well, I can relate!  

I remember, when our oldest was little (he's our child who was born deaf) and I
would drive 1.5 hours one way to get him to school, stuck in bumper to bumper
traffic.  It truly stole my joy, but I remember telling myself that this will soon be a
distant memory.  That is what got me through those days.  

I am so grateful for the pep talks I gave myself to keep going, to trust my gut and
to sometimes just "call it a day"!   See, my little boy is soon to be 23.  Time goes
too fast, he no longer sneaks into our bed and I'm not stressing about doing
therapy homework with him.  Sure, there is always some stress as a parent, but it
shifts as our life moves on.  

So, my advice to you is to soak it all in and look for the joy.  It's there, it may be
hard to see on some days, but if you look it will soon stand out.  I want you to know
that finding joy is so important not only for your child and your family, but for you
as well.  

Please take time to read over our Fostering Joy tips on page 11 and stay tuned for
more Fostering Joy opportunitites and information over the year!

With a joyful heart,
Carrie Balian

Parent of a son who is DHH
ILHV GBYS Coordinator

HV Region V Coordinator
HV GBYS Program Lead
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H i r i n g

C e l e b r a t i n g
A c c o m p l i s h m e n t s

S u r v i v i n g
S u m m e r
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Looking to hire Parent
Guides and DHH Guides

Join us in celebrating
amazing accomplishments

within our programs. 

Check out these tips to help
your summer get off to the

right start!
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F o s t e r i n g
J o y

E a r l y
L i t e r a c y

H e l p
W a n t e d

12

14

Tips to foster joy
every day!

Building skills for
your child's future!

We're looking for families
with children who are DHH

to provide feedback and
get paid for doing so!
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A c r o n y m s
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From in-person to virtual,
there are events for all!
Check out all the pages
so you don't miss out! 

So many acronyms! 
 Start here to learn what

they stand for.

T h e  A w a r d
G o e s  T o . . .
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2023 Annual Parent
Achievement Award

3Illinois Families for Hands & Voices is a 501c3 Non-Profit Organization EIN 06-1724201
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EHDI 2023
In March, a group of IL Hands &
Voices Board Members, Parent
Guides and IL EHDI staff attended
the EHDI conference in Cincinnati,
OH.  Our team represented Illinois
well with 11 presentations/posters!  

In addition to attending three jam-
packed days of learning we spent
time together at dinner, sightseeing
at the purple people bridge and of
course topping it off with delicious
dessert from Graeters, an Ohio
staple!

Opportunities like this are made
possible through our grant funding
and allow our team to continue to
receive professional development
while networking with others within
our field.



Parent

Achievement

Award

Since 2011 Illinois Hands & Voices Guide By Your

Side has been recognizing parents with children

who are DHH who go above and beyond in serving

other families.  

The award is meant to encourage parents, inspire

them to see that they have something unique to

offer and they are fully able to make a difference

within families and the systems that serve us.

Professionals, peers and family have sent in

nominations over the years.  Once nominations

close then those nominated go up for online voting

to determine the final selection.  

This year we had two nominees, Anita Cervantes-

Bowen and Lydia Hernandez.  During Mom's Night

Inn we officially recognized Anita as the 2023

Parent Achievement Award recipient!

Anita has been a Lead Parent Guide with IL GBYS

since 2012, she is an IL Hands & Voices board

member, Directore of Illinois Deaf Campers,

mother of four children and so many other fabulous

things!

As a deaf individual herself, Anita truly embodies

the spirit of working together for the benefit of all

our families.  She also has been a bridge between

other deaf parents helping them understand

services, opportunities and providing them

unbiased support.  Anita's journey as a parent has

had unmeasurable heartache as her two sons

passed away over the years, but in spite of the dark

days Anita continues to shine bright!





DID YOU
KNOW:

We provide outreach and education to

providers who serve families with

children who are DHH.

The 59th Annual Illinois Teachers of the Deaf and Hard of
Hearing (ITDHH) Conference, The One Where We Collaborate,
took place in early March. The main purpose of ITDHH is to
provide information and support to teachers and other
organizations related to the field of Deafness. Topics included
implicit bias, audiograms, cochlear implant and hearing aid
accessories, and augmented communication. The conference
was hybrid, held in person with recorded presentations. Several
members of Illinois Hands and Voices board and Guide By Your
Side team presented on topics including self advocacy, parent
perspectives, socialization, and parent support.

In addition to members of our team attending, presenting and
overseeing our exhibit booth we also presented 4 of the 5 EHDI
Innovator awards during the luncheon (see page 6)! 



MOM'S
NIGHT INN

What do you get when you bring
together amazing moms who
have children with hearing loss?
You get one of the best days of
the year- Mom's Night Inn!  Our
event took place at the Hilton
Garden Inn in Warrenville on April
29, 2023 with a fun fiesta theme. 
 Moms were introduced to Hands
& Voices Fostering Joy, which is
an effort designed to celebrate
the joy of raising children who are
deaf or hard of hearing.  Each
participant took home a Fostering
Joy journal to begin
implementing this important
movement with their own families.
Our keynote speaker, Kari Taylor,
shared her experiences growing
up as a child with hearing loss.
Our evening activities included a
Fiesta Taco Bar for dinner, crafts,
and chair massages. The moms
enjoyed spending time together
and making connections with
friends new and old. Our program
concluded Sunday morning after
having the opportunity to hear the
stories of moms who have
children with hearing loss from
ages 18 to 30's. Mom's Night Inn
is truly a one of a kind special
event!

2023
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www.illinoissoundbeginnings.org          

https://www.illinoissoundbeginnings.com/
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IS THIS FOR YOU?
As part of tasks related to our grant funding for ILHV GBYS, we have started a quality
improvement (QI) project by establishing parent workgroups. Our first QI workgroup
consisted of five parents, our GBYS program coordinator, and a Parent Guide. This
group met monthly during the first quarter of the year. For each meeting, the parents
were assigned documents used in the GBYS program to review and provide honest
feedback on. We received great, thoughtful feedback on the documents, including
everything from the design to the content to the links provided for additional
information.  Our goal for creating each parent group is for it to be made up of
parents with a variety of diverse cultural, geographic, linguistic, etc. backgrounds as
well as those with children of various ages and type/level of hearing differences. 

We plan to continue this QI project and are looking for parents who are willing to
participate. The monthly time commitment is 1.5 hours of material review and 1.5
hours on Zoom sharing feedback, and parents are paid for this time. Groups typically
meet once a month for three months on Thursday evenings, but can shift based on
the group members' common availability. If you are interested, please use the QR
code above to apply.

We are looking to host two specific QI sessions this year.  For these meetings, we are
seeking participants who are African American/Black and Latinx/Mexican to provide
recommendations and brainstorm with us how we can reach and support more
families within these specific communities.

Latinx Registration
Link

African American /
Black Registration

Link

https://forms.gle/AWCfBo7R6W5Psuyn8
https://forms.gle/AWCfBo7R6W5Psuyn8
https://forms.gle/2PhQJSJ16UehnjKw5
https://forms.gle/2PhQJSJ16UehnjKw5
https://forms.gle/2PhQJSJ16UehnjKw5


https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82170634945?pwd=S29LaGtGQjF4MDUzS2VVd2ZiV1hHUT09


Have you wondered how you

can help other families with
children who are deaf/hard of

hearing?  Maybe you want to

help plan events for families

to gather?  Serving as an

Illinois Hands & Voices

Board member is a
wonderful way to connect

with other like-minded

individuals while helping

others.  The board is looking

for professionals, parents

and deaf adults.  Contact

Andrea Johnson, Board

President if you are

interested or want to lear

more: 

andrea.johnson@ilhandsand

voices.com 

WE WANT
YOU!
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A Movement to Celebrate
the Magic of Raising

Children who are Deaf
and Hard of Hearing

Throughout the next year
ILHV GBYS will be providing
presentations and trainings to
parents and professionals on
Fostering Joy.

Fostering Joy provides
support and resources for
families and professionals to
positively help the growth and
development of a child who is
D/HH.

For more information please
contact ilhvgbys@gmail.com.
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Illinois Hands & Voices, Guide By Your Side does not support or endorse any
specific organization, communication or amplification choice. 

The information in this newsletter is to simply share with families and
professionals the resources and events available to them. 

Follow us on Social Media:

IL Hands & Voices Guide By Your Side (ILHV GBYS)
Carrie Balian, Program Coordinator
Phone: (224) 343-1873
Email: ilhvgbys@gmail.com

Andrea Marwah, Executive Director
Email: executivedirector@ilhandsandvoices.com
Web: www.ilhandsandvoices.org

IL EHDI Program
Phone: 217-782-4733
﻿Email: DPH.newbornhearing@illinois.gov
Web: www.illinoissoundbeginnings.org

FIND US
HERE... @illinoishandsandvoices @ilhandsandvoices
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ACRONYMS
H E R E  A R E  S O M E  A C R O N Y M S  T H A T  Y O U  M A Y  S E E  T H R O U G H O U T  T H I S
N E W S L E T T E R  O R  I N  I N F O R M A T I O N  O N L I N E

IDPH - Illinois Department of Public Health
IEP - Individualized Education Program
ILHV – Illinois Hands & Voices 
ISRC - Illinois Service Resource Center
GBYS – Guide By Your Side 
JCIH - Joint Committee on Infant Hearing
LTF - Lost to Follow-up
L2L - Leadership to Leadership
NCHAM - National Center for Hearing
Assessment and Management
PG - Parent Guides (parents of children who
are deaf/hard of hearing)
SNIPPET - Simple N Informative Parent-to-
Parent Education Tools

1-3-6 - Hearing screened by 1 months of
age, Diagnostic testing by 3 months of age,
and enrolled in Early Intervention and
parent support by 6 months of age
AAP - American Academy of Pediatrics
ADA - Americans With Disabilities Act
ASL - American Sign Language
CMV - Cytomegalovirus
DBA - Doing Business as Agreement
DEI - Diversity & Equity Infusion 
DHH – Deaf Hard of Hearing
EHDI - Early Hearing Detection &
Intervention
IDEA - Individuals with Disabilities
Education Act

ILHV GBYS and IL EHDI work together on many initiatives
and call themselves The IL Sound Beginnings Team


